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FINAL –11/12/2013
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For November 14, 2013
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in regular session at 5:02 p.m.    President Daniel Castillo presided at the meeting held at the Santa Teresa Middle School Cafeteria. 
     Members present:  Daniel Castillo, Craig Ford, Gloria Irigoyen, Maria Saenz and Jennifer Viramontes.

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance and the Pledge to the New Mexico flag were    led by Elizabeth Beltran, while the STMS band played America the Beautiful. The Mission Statement was read by Board President Castillo.   

	Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

 A.  Superintendent’s Report  
Michael Koesel, STMS Band Director had his Guitar II students and Concert Band students play a medley of patriotic songs.  
STMS Principal Rosa Lovelace presented a video showcasing their Partners in Education the 2-501st AD from Fort Bliss.  

Superintendent Yturralde recognized two high school students that were selected to all state choir.  Marisol Rodriguez from Gadsden High School to All State Treble Choir; her 5th time selected to All State Choir.  Gillian Lewis from Santa Teresa High School to All State Mixed Choir as a Soprano.  
Loma Linda Principal James Lawler introduced Mrs. Belen Enriquez who was given the Friends of Education award by NEA NM.  Mrs. Enriquez was nominated for this award for her tireless work with the Anthony Library.   

Guillermo Diaz, GHS soccer player was recognized for being selected by the National All American Soccer Team to play for the West in Pennsylvania next month.  His soccer coach, Coach Lawrence was selected as the 3-5A NMAA Soccer Coach of the Year.  

Andrea Schoellkopf of Imagine Learning recognized schools for their participation in the program to assist their English language learners.  The schools recognized were La Union Elementary, Riverside Elementary and Sunland Park Elementary.  Riverside Elementary was awarded the Imagine Learning School Award for their exemplary enthusiasm.  Gadsden Elementary was recognized as one of the top 50 schools in the country for their progress with Imagine Learning.  Imagine Learning worked with Gadsden Elementary to film a documentary on their students.   
Mrs. Sara Urrea, Choir Teacher at Santa Teresa Elementary and Mr. Terry Dollar, Choir Teacher at North Valley Elementary, presented students from their schools that were selected for the All State Elementary Choir.  Accompanied by Mrs. Urrea on the guitar and some of their peers on the bongo drums, the students sang a lullaby from Nigeria, West Africa. 

	Board President
	B.  President:  President Castillo thanked Mrs. Enriquez on being a good advocate for Loma Linda Elementary and Anthony.  He commended Mrs. Lovelace on STMS’ partnership with the military.  President Castillo congratulated all of the students recognized.  

	Board Member’s  Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
Vice-President Viramontes thanked the STMS partners in education and said they would be helping and participating in the 3rd Annual Veteran’s Day Run fundraiser for STMS.  She congratulated the All State Choir students.  She congratulated Guillermo and Coach Lawrence on representing the GHS and the District so well.  She wished GHS Volleyball well in pool play. Mrs. Viramontes congratulated all of the students that do well in athletics and in academics.   
Board Member Ford concurred with President Castillo’s comment on the affiliation STMS has with their Partner in Education.  He welcomed Joseph Hernandez student representative from Santa Teresa High School.  He wished the GHS volleyball team well as they compete in pool play for the state play offs.  
Board Member Saenz congratulated Mrs. Lovelace on the wonderful partnership with the military.  She congratulated everyone that participated in state competitions.  She said she enjoyed the songs from the All State Choir and thanked the music teachers.  She thanked Mrs. Enriquez and congratulated her on her award.  
Secretary Irigoyen thanked Mrs. Lovelace for hosting the board meeting and congratulated everyone on their accomplishments and doing so well in representing their schools. 

	  Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative – STHS student Joseph Hernandez said that both Boys and Girls Soccer teams were district champions.  Several members of the cross country team did well in state competition.  All sophomores will be taking the ASVAB and PSAT.  He said that STHS had experienced a break in and the students and staff were Warrior strong and keeping a positive mind to move forward.  

	Personnel 
Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                      

	Approval 
of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the agenda without modifications.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	School Board 
Minutes
	5.  Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the October 24, 2013 board meeting minutes.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	Consent 
Agenda
	6.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.  

	Open Forum
	7.  Open Forum:  Cynthia Miranda 

	Action 
	8.  Action Items:  

	Change to Board Meeting Schedule  
	A. Mr. Ford made the motion to approve the change to the Board Meeting Schedule during the month of February. The School Board meetings for February 12th will be at Chaparral High School and February 27th will be at the Gadsden Administrative Complex.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Resolution and Proclamation of Special School Bond Election 
	B. Mrs. Viramontes made the motion to approve the Resolution and Proclamation of Special School Bond Election.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Resolution Authorizing  and Directing School Election Procedures 
	C. Mr. Ford made the motion to approve the Resolution Authorizing and Directing School Election Procedures.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Discussion 
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Quarterly Budget Report For the Quarter Ended September 30, 2013
	A. Steve Suggs, CFO, discussed the Quarterly Budget Report for the period ending September 30, 2013.  

	Joint Powers Agreement with PSFA Update 
	B. Ralph Gallegos, Executive for Energy Management & Construction, presented information on the update to the Joint Powers Agreement with Public Schools Facilities Authority for construction projects.  The update would be to add his name, Ralph Gallegos, to the Districts Designee Representative in addition to Superintendent Yturralde’s name.  

	Riverside Elementary Kitchen Upgrade
	C. Mr. Gallegos reported on the need to upgrade the kitchen at Riverside Elementary, as it is undersized. He anticipates the project starting in mid-February.  Arrangements will be made for breakfast and lunch to be made at a neighboring school during the construction.  

	Appointment of Chief Procurement Officers 
	D. Steve Suggs, CFO, explained that legislation has mandated that the board approve the appointment of two Chief Procurement Officers.  He said the reason for appointment of two Chief Procurement Officers was so that in the event of the temporary absence of one of the appointed CPO's, the District's purchasing process will continue with minimal interruption.  Superintendent Yturralde said that GISD Administration is recommending at the next board meeting the appointment of Margarita Terrazas and Steve Suggs as the CPO's.  Ms. Terrazas is the current Assistant Purchasing Agent and Mr. Suggs is the Central Purchasing Agent of the District under the previous requirements of the procurement laws.  

	Quick Reference Guide To Threat Assessment and Management 
	E. The Threat Assessment and Management Team is made up of Superintendent Yturralde, Captain Buckingham from the Doña Ana Sheriff’s Department, Judy Creegan, Nursing Department Director, Richard Chavez, Associate Superintendent, Ralph Gallegos, Executive for Energy Management & Construction, Alfredo Holguin, Physical Plant Director, Mike Muñoz, Maintenance Coordinator, Orlando Garcia, Security Services Coordinator and Randy Boone from Boone Transportation.  Bernice Holguin will join the team to add counseling and social work expertise.  The team has met once a month to discuss the continuation of improving the safety for our students, staff and community.  

	Adjourn 
	10.  Mr. Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 6:41 p.m.                      


SUBMITTED BY:
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